
Cueva del Trata y Trata Otra Vez
Garza

Nuevo León
Death Coral Caver no. 10, p. 10, 2000

AMCS Activities Newsletter no. 25, p. 7, 2002

AMCS ACTIVITIES NEWSLETTER NUMBER 25

eight days in the canyon, they found
four caves, some inaccessible from
the canyon floor. One had a 20-
meter-diameter entrance and sloped
downward for 110 meters to a
sump. A high-water mark is obvi-
ous at the entrance, and the cave
might be the resurgence. Source:
Jonathan Wilson in Death Coral
Caver 11, 2001.

Eleven cavers from the United
States and Mexico prospected for
caves around Cerro el Viejo in July
2000. They found a number of small
pits around La Escondida and
looked for leads in Cueva de Más
Cable and Pozo del Primero de
Septiembre. (The map of Más
Cable appears in “Mexico News” in
AMCS Activities Newsletter 22.) Dur-
ing an ascent of 3500-meter Cerro
el Viejo, they discovered 71-meter-
deep Sima el Viejo. At the end of
the trip they looked at a large open-
air pit near Pablillo. Source: Gustavo
Vela Turcott in Death Coral Caver 11,
2001.

OAXACA
A group of thirteen American

cavers, mainly from Colorado, vis-
ited the Cerro Rabón in February
2001. The main goal was to explore
the largely unexplored southern
part of the plateau, dubbed Terra
Incognito. From base camp in San
Martín Caballero, a remote jungle
camp was established in Terra In-
cognito, where Cueva de Arañas
Negras was explored and surveyed.
Many short, blind pits were found
at the northern edge of the area.
North from base camp, Nita Cein,
an 80-meter pit, was found. Source:
Todd Warren in NSS News, April
2002.

Five cavers from Colorado re-
turned to the Cerro Rabón in Feb-
ruary 2002. During very rainy
weather, they worked out of Ayautla,
since politics were very bad at San
Martín Caballero, the usual caver
base. Among the caves surveyed
were Ha Goothu, where a small
stream disappears into a boulder
pile with a lot of air, and Ha Ami-
gos, a large cave with drops of 25,

31, 21, 10, and 41 meters to another
drop, about 18 meters, that was not
descended because they were out of
rope. Source: Mike Frazier.

Beyond the Deep: The Deadly De-
scent in the World’s Most Treacherous
Cave, by Bill Stone and Barbara am
Ende, with, as they say, Monte
Paulsen, is scheduled to be pub-
lished in July 2002 by AOL Time
Warner. It is the story of the 1994
San Agustín expedition during
which Bill and Barb explored kilo-
meters of new cave beyond the
sump at the previous bottom of
Sótano de San Agustín, Sistema
Huautla. It will be interesting to
compare this with the article on the
expedition by the same two authors
that appeared in AMCS Activities
Newsletter 21.

The Cueva y Nacimiento Agua
Fría de Mazatlán, the foldout map
of which appears here, was ex-
plored in 1995 and 1997. See the Río
Tuerto Expedition report in AMCS
Activities Newsletter 22 and, briefly,
“Mexico News” in number 23.
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